
Fidel  Gamboa  receives  CEO
Leadership Award
Costa Mesa CEO Tom Hatch presented Chief of Code Enforcement
Fidel Gamboa with the CEO Leadership Award at the monthly Meet
and Greet event on Thursday Oct. 27 where new employees are
welcomed and new promotions celebrated.

“Controversy  often  accompanies  the  cases  Code  Enforcement
handles,” Hatch said. “And there can be many heart breaking
reasons why a resident is not complying with Code.  Fidel has
honed the skill of balancing the direction of City officials
and compliance with Code, while compassionately dealing with
residents.”

Named Chief of Code Enforcement in February of 2015, Gamboa
oversees 12 full-time and part-time Code Enforcement Officers
as well as a management analyst and one support staff.

Code Enforcement is responsible for enforcing a variety of
complaints including those involving dilapidated properties,
group homes, and homeless matters. Since the beginning of the
year,  more  than  1,700  cases  have  been  opened  to  address
complaints received from a variety of sources including the
online Costa Mesa Connect and telephone hotline.

Gamboa was also instrumental in establishing the new Community
Improvement  Division  of  Development  Services,  providing
assessments of current staffing and their deployment as well
as  comparing  our  Code  and  with  those  of  other  cities,
formulating  recommendations  to  improve  the  division  where
appropriate.

With the exception of a small stint at the City of Irvine,
Fidel has worked for the City of Costa Mesa since 1994 as a
Crime  Scene  Specialist  in  the  Police  Department  but,
primarily,  in  Code  Enforcement  since  2000.   He  has  a
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bachelor’s  degree  in  social  sciences  from  UC  Irvine.

In addition to honoring Gamboa, CEO Hatch welcomed several new
employees  including,  Nadia  Flores,  Office  Specialist,  City
Clerk Division; Johnwilly Aglupos and Roger Rath, Assistant
Planners,  Development  Services;  Danielle  Garza,   Permit
Processing Specialist, Finance Department.

In the Parks and Community Services Department new employees
include  Geovanny  Benitez   and  Jordan  Brucelas,  Recreation
Leader III; Karen Caspa, Trenton Cooper, Silvia Hernandez,
Matthew  Nguyen,  Tu  Nguyen,  Sunya  Ungar-Rujijanyawat  Janet
Zuazo, Recreation Leader, Jason Ramos, Recreation Leader IV
and  Paul  Lopez  –  Maintenance  Worker;  and  from  the  Police
Department, Michele Wilson, Police Records Technician.

Those  celebrating  promotions  included  Heather  Hamilton
promoted  to  Management  Aide  in  the  Information  Technology
department and Laura Gomez and Gabriela Ruiz who were both
promoted  to  Recreation  Leader  IV  in  Parks  and  Community
Services.

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


